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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Happenings
Allendale The Borough of 

January

Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

Happy New Year! I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season. We are well into the year at the Borough. This year, we’ve 
implemented new committees to better serve residents. Please see the names and contact info at the end of this newsletter. If you 
have a question or comment that falls into a particular committee, they can be directed toward the councilperson who chairs 
the committee. We are all accessible to residents to answer any questions or concerns, so don’t be shy! 

Each committee is also busy structuring plans and goals for the year. We look forward to sharing these with the community and 
getting feedback at one of our upcoming town halls.

Council Committees: (please see emails at end of newsletter)
Finance, Human Resources, Administration & IT- Chair: Susanne Lovisolo & Co-chair: Liz Homan

Public Works & Public Utilities - Chair: Joe Daloisio & Co-chair: Liz Homan
Land Use & Construction Code - Chair: Susanne Lovisolo  & Co-chair: Joe Daloisio,
Facilities, Parks and Recreation- Chair: Tyler Yaccarino & Co-chair: Ed O’Connell

Public Safety- Chair: Matt O’Toole & Co-chair: Tyler Yaccarino

There are a few big projects underway that are worth mentioning.  The walls are going up in our community center at 210 West 
Crescent. We received the project schedule and expect the building to be complete by the end of the summer. This will be a great 
addition to our community with much needed meeting and gym space. There will also be a new concession stand at Crestwood 
Lake. The current one is in dire disrepair; plans are just about finalized to build a new one. Unfortunately, we don’t expect it to 
be complete for next season as the municipal bidding process is quite long. We are also sprucing up the current chambers at 
Borough Hall with a fresh coat of paint and historical pictures. The 2024 meeting dates are set, hope to see some of you at our 
meetings this year.

At the recent NW Bergen Mayors meeting, we discussed Wildlife management. The overpopulation of deer has become a signif-
icant problem in this area. It’s one of the biggest complaints I receive as Mayor. The issue is bigger than deer eating our flowers 
and trees, there is a growing impact on the imbalance of the ecosystem. In addition to a significant increase in car accidents and 
a spike in Lymes disease. Working with the neighboring communities is the only way to make a difference. The NJDEP agreed 
to speak with our residents on the pros and cons of available options, please look out for the date and I strongly encourage all 
to attend.

We have had an unprecedented amount of rainfall that has exacerbated flooding within the Borough. We have formed a ‘Flood-
ing Committee’ to look at various ways to potentially mitigate this. There is not one easy solution so we are looking at a multi-
pronged approach to address this. We encourage all residents to make sure they do not block any drainages with leaves or debris 
and to clear off any storm drains that are clogged with snow or leaves.

Some important events coming up: 
March 11th to March 15th NJ MVC Mobile Unit (More Information to Come)
March 28 Community Blood Drive at AFD
April 27 Spring Cleaning & Recycle Day (More Information to Come)

Please sign up for constant contact, Swiftreach now called RAVE, and follow the Mayor Amy Wilczynski and Borough FB pages 
so you are always informed. Also, feel free to contact any council member or myself and say hi anytime you see me around town!

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough


Wall Mural Project  
Thirty years ago, a group led by Stiles Thomas wanted to bring the community 
together to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the Borough by creating a 
mural that highlighted aspects of the Borough’s history. George Takayama was 
the art director and the mural was painted by volunteer residents.
 

Now, three decades later, in the spirit of the mission of the original mural, we are 
once again creating a new, unique, and modern mural. The tenants are the same 
as they were 30 years ago, merging Community, History, and Art. 

•	 Allendale resident and sculptor, Simon Rigg is heading up this exciting endeavor.
•	 Allendale Historian Fred Litt is providing input on the historical element.
•	 Students of Hillside, Brookside, and NHRHS will create the design and ceramic elements.

 

Images will be applied with both paint and ceramic. The design will be rich in color and three-dimensional. The 
mural will feature places in Allendale that will be recognizable to residents from ages 8 to 80. 
 

The planning has started, and we are seeking volunteers to help with PR and fundraising. This is an exciting 
project to be a part of Allendale history. The entire process will be documented with photos and film for future 
generations to view and reflect on as an archival record for the Borough.
 

The Allendale mural project will result in a magnificent and unique piece of art. It will instill a sense of commu-
nity and pride and be a beautiful centerpiece of our downtown.
 

For more information contact amywilczynski@allendalenj.gov

 

Get ready for the Holidays ‐ Safety Tips! 
Deck the Halls, Prevent the Falls 
Take extra precaution when stringing lights or putting your blow‐up Santa on the roof. Each year, at least five 
people  die and  more  than  18,000  people  need  to  seek  emergency  care  due  to  injuries  sustained  while 
decorating for the holidays. Make sure your ladder is sturdy and you have someone spotting you at all times. 
Also, only climb when it’s light outside. You should use ladders with indoor decor, as well, rather than chairs or 
tables. 
  

Be Cautious in the Kitchen 
Avoiding cuts and burns while cooking is another essential part of staying safe during the holidays. Have a supply 
of pot holders and oven mitts on hand, and don’t touch any dish or plate that may still be hot. Keep a first aid 
kit nearby and stay alert when using a knife, whether you’re carving the ham or chopping up the vegetable tray. 
If  you do cut  yourself, wash  the wound, bandage  it  if possible and  if  there  is excessive bleeding,  a visit  the 
emergency department will be necessary. 
  

Check in on Your Mental Health 
For many, this may not be the most wonderful time of the year. Did you know 64% of people with a mental 
disorder reported that the holidays worsen their symptoms? Behavioral problems tend to be amplified during 
this season, whether you are experiencing depression due to loneliness or feeling anxious about gift shopping, 
parties or seeing certain family members. 
 

If you don’t have a mental disorder, be mindful of others who do. Pay attention to family and friends who may 
be struggling and check in with them often.    If you or a family member are experiencing the signs or symptoms 
of a mental illness and feel you are in crisis, call 201‐262‐HELP (4357). Crisis counselors are available 24/7 to 
guide you through the next steps of getting help. 
  

Don’t Overdo Your Eating and Drinking 
Holiday foods are filled with excess sugar, salt and fat. As you enjoy your favorite feasts and treats, do so in 
moderation. Consider a walk to burn off some calories and get your blood flowing‐‐ instead of the traditional 
after‐dinner nap! 
 

Many people are also prone to binge drinking during holiday festivities. In fact, Americans double their drinking 
habits between Thanksgiving and New Year’s! Drink plenty of water, space out your beverages and keep track 
of your intake to avoid alcohol poisoning. If you do end up drinking too much, always be sure you have a sober 
driver. And,  if  you’re  the host, have a place  for  intoxicated guests  to  stay overnight. 28% of  fatal  crashes  in 
December involve drunk drivers, so plan ahead to ensure you and your loved ones don’t become part of this 
unfortunate statistic.  
   

Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps ‐‐ Your donations are truly appreciated! 
New members are ALWAYS welcome‐‐Free training opportunities! – call Chief Bottaro @ 201‐739‐

4715 for more information or email us at membership@allendaleambulance.org 
New classes starting up in February 2023 

https://blog.valleywisehealth.org/avoid‐health‐risks‐holiday‐safety‐tips/ 

Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps - A FREE Ride!
 
A recent article in the Town Journal (December 28, 2023 “Surprise Bills from Ambulance Rides can be huge Expense in NJ) stated 
that of the “3 million insured patients who ride in an ambulance each year, half will end up with a surprise bill”—often as high as 
$1,200 each transport.    However if you have an medical emergency in Allendale and are transported by the Allendale Volunteer 
Ambulance Corps,  YOUR RIDE IS FREE!   That’s right!   Allendale has a Volunteer corps that is at your service.  We do not get 
paid.  We do not charge for our services.  This means---no surprise bill from us for Basic Life Support Services!     HOWEVER, we 
NEED your financial assistance!   There are two ways you can help us in 2024.    The first, is to donate towards our Annual Fund 
Drive.   100% of your donation is being used to both provide essential services to you and your loved ones in the event of a medical 
emergency  and towards a new ambulance.  Donations are greatly appreciated and necessary to help with rising costs of medical 
supplies, gas, and vehicle maintenance.   You can send you donation to:  Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps, 26 Arcadia Drive, 
Allendale, NJ 07401. 
 

Another great way to help us buy a new ambulance  (and to enjoy a great night OUT!) is to attend our ANNUAL CASINO NIGHT!  
This year, Casino Night will be held on Friday, March 22.   SAVE THE DATE TODAY!   IF you would like more info,  tickets, 
donate a tricky tray item or sponsor a table, please contact us at:  casinonight@allendaleambulance.org or visit our website at www.
allendaleambulance.org.
 

Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps is here for you 24/7.   We respond to over 750 medical calls In Allendale and surrounding 
towns EACH year---for FREE!!   We thank you for your support!

mailto:amywilczynski%40allendalenj.gov?subject=
mailto:casinonight%40allendaleambulance.org?subject=
http://www.allendaleambulance.org
http://www.allendaleambulance.org




Around Town. . . 
On January 4th, Allendale's Mayor and Council held its annual Reorganization 
Meeting.  Councilmen Ed O'Connell and Joe Daloisio were sworn in to their term 
on the Council.   We also had the swearing-in of our new Borough Administrator 
Alison Altano, Allendale's new Superintendent of Public Works Andy Agugliaro, 
and our new Municipal Judge Christopher Botta.  

Rounding out this great evening was the swearing-in of our Allendale Fire 
Department and Volunteer Ambulance Corps leadership.  Last but not least, we 
had the swearing-in of Allendale's newest Police Officers Nicholas Antonelli and 
Christopher Rosado.  

Congratulations to all, and thank you for your service to Allendale! 

At the December 21st Mayor and Council Meeting, we honored Allendale's Administrative Officer and Director of 
Operations, Ron Kistner.  After nine years serving Allendale, Ron is retiring.   Thank you, Ron, for your hard work 
and dedication to our Borough!  Good luck and best wishes on your retirement!



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

West Allendale Avenue Streetscape
The “look and feel” of the West Allendale Avenue business district has gone through many evolutions 
and a few revolutions since Allendale became a borough in 1894. We provide two historic photos to give 
you an idea how much change has taken place over the last century. In both images, the photographer is 
standing in the West Allendale Avenue roadway, near the intersection of Maple Street.

The first photo is from a postcard, dated 1906. The white fence at left was replaced by the Braun building 
in 1911. The house on the right was moved to High Street to make room for retails stores.

The second photo is from 1938. If you need help comparing the two images, notice the Allendale Meat 
Market at center in the 1906 image. In the 1938 image, Temperlyn’s Pharmacy can be seen at that location, 
housed within the Guatelli Building, built in 1915. Today, Fino Ristorante serves local diners there. 

In more recent times, West Allendale Avenue has gone through several streetscape upgrades. In 1990, the 
council approved a makeover of the West Allendale Avenue shopping district to include paver sidewalks, 
additional parking, updated lighting, and removal of aboveground utility poles and wires. On June 
16, 1992, the Allendale borough clock honoring Mayor Clarence “Curly” Shaw’s effort to revitalize the 
shopping district was installed in the traffic island that intersects Myrtle and West Allendale Avenues. 
During 2020–2021, aided by $662,000 in Department of Transportation streetscape grants, the business 
district was refreshed with new, richly colored pavers, trees, and traditional-style light posts, all chosen to 
create a classic and timeless look.

1906 postcard of West Allendale Avenue, looking west. 1938 NJ Archives photo of West Allendale Avenue, looking west.



 
 
Allendale Circle of Support distributed holiday gift bags 
to nearly 200 senior members of our community in 
December. The initiative aims to show appreciation and 
bring joy to during the festive holiday season to this 
valuable population. Responses from the recipients 
attest to the success!  
 
Sponsors of the bags included the Borough of Allendale, 
Allendale Dental, Autumn Years Magazine and Bergen 
County Department of Health.  
 

What is the Allendale Circle of Support?  
Allendale Circle of Support (ACOS) is a local charity that plays a crucial role in 
fostering a compassionate community by extending temporary assistance to 
Allendale residents facing financial difficulties. The need may be invisible, yet it is 
present…even in Allendale.  
 
How does ACOS help?  
ACOS provides gift cards for essentials like food, health and hygiene, and clothing, to 
offer immediate relief to Allendale residents facing significant financial need. One 
recent recipient gratefully stated, “Now my kids won’t have to have cereal for dinner!” 
Requests are handled with absolute confidentiality, ensuring that those seeking 
assistance can do so without fear or stigma. If you know of someone in town or if 
you yourself are in need, please visit the ACOS website.  
 
If you are able to help build a more compassionate community, please scan the QR 
below or visit our website to donate.  

 
 
We invite you to visit the ACOS website or email us for further information.  
 
Allendale Circle of Support is a 501(c)(3). Your donation is tax-deductible. 
 







https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf4SzRWUVcAD-x92dpeK4a3dMH5rvwZezNlHnAgQ6ymgWufeA/viewform


Quick Notes... 

https://www.allendalenj.gov/public-safety/pages/borough-emails-policeoem-alerts


get your snow 

shovels out and ready
The town code requires that sidewalks be maintained by the 
property owner abutting the sidewalk. Snow and ice must 
be removed within 24 hours so your neighbors and fellow 

residents can safely use the sidewalks.

Just a friendly reminder:
There is a borough ordinance in place to 
let the plows and clean up crews have 
access to the roadways to do their jobs.  
Vehicles/owners in violation of this will 
be issued a summons.



Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=








This program is made possible by the contract your local 
Board of Health holds with the Bergen County 

Department of Health Services for programs and services 
like these that are designed to meet the needs of 

residents.   

Wellness Program 
for Adults 

                                         
               
           SERVICES INCLUDE:  
 
 Health History Evaluation  
 Blood Pressure Measurement 
 Height and Weight  
 Individualized Counseling and 

Education 
 Referral and Follow-up 
 Confidential Consultation 

with a Public Health Nurse 

FFoorr  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  ccaallll::  

220011--881188--44440000  

Where:  Allendale  
                   Municipal Building  
                   500  Crescent Ave.   
When:  1st Friday of  Every  
                Month.               
                                       
  Time:  11:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Dates For 2024: 
Jan. 5   Apr. 5      Sept. 6 
Feb. 2        May. 3            Oct.   4 
Mar. 1        Jun. 7              Nov.  1  
                                              Dec.  6                                             
                                                  
          No program in  July and August      

 



ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, BOARD OF HEALTH
Alison Altano, CFO & Borough Administrator

AlisonAltano@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 205 
Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 

LindaCervino@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 216 
Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant

AmandaRichards@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 218
John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 211 

Health Department
HealthDept@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT, LAND USE, PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 208
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator

LindaGarofalo@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 201
Mike Limatola, Property Maintenance Officer 

MikeLimatola@allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 202

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
Andrew J. Agugliaro, Superintendent 

AndrewAgugliaro@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 501
Kim Olivieri, Administrative Assistant

KimOlivieri@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 213

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 206 
Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 

AngelaMattiace@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 210

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 
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Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Matt O’Toole, Council President
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works & Public Utilities Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Liz Homan, Councilwoman 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Member of Public Works & Public Utilities Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources, Administration & Information Tech. Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Chair – Finance, Human Resources, Administration & Information Tech. Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Public Safety Committee
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